
QUESTION ON NOTICE 
 

  No. 1153 
 

asked on Tuesday, 10 December 2024 
 

 
MR M HEALY ASKED MINISTER FOR YOUTH JUSTICE AND VICTIM SUPPORT 
AND MINISTER FOR CORRECTIVE SERVICES (HON L GERBER) 
 
QUESTION:  
 
Will the Minister advise the number of youth currently engaged in intensive case 
management (ICM) within the youth justice system (reported separately in a table, by 
region)? 
 
ANSWER: 
 
The Crisafulli Government is committed to restoring safety in Queensland homes, 
workplaces and communities. 
 
The Making Queensland Safer Plan is well underway. On 13 December 2024, the 
Making Queensland Safer Laws became law. 
 
The Making Queensland Safer Laws will be bolstered by an additional $485 million 
investment in early intervention, crime prevention and rehabilitation programs, 
including $175 million for the Staying on Track program which will provide 12 months 
of support for non-government organisations to work with youth offenders and help 
them bridge the transition from detention to community, offering stability and a pathway 
to education and employment. 

Our investment will ensure that youth offenders are provided with the supervision and 
support they need to change the cycle of crime. 

This commitment by the Crisafulli Government is especially needed by Serious Repeat 
Offenders and the 193 youth offenders engaged in Intensive Case Management. 
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